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Dear Families:
      Welcome to first grade and Canyon Springs!  My name is Karen Mans and I’m looking forward to an exciting year, full of learning and fun.  On this page you will find some important information for a smooth year.  I hope it will answer some of the questions you may have about first grade. 
DAILY SCHEDULE
     Our school day begins at 8:15a.m. and ends at 3:00p.m.  Lunch is from 10:50 a.m. to 11:30, which includes recess. 

DAILY SPECIAL SCHEDULE 
        This year our Specials will take place from 12:45-1:30 P.M.      The following is a list of our special classes: 

Monday:   PE                Tuesday: Music
Wednesday: 
PE

  Thursday: PE
 Friday:    Art
 Please have your child wear athletic shoes on P.E. days and appropriate clothing.  Our library day will be on Wednesday 2:30-3:00.  We will also visit the computer lab once a week. TBA

 SCHOOL SUPPLIES
     Please have your child bring a backpack each day.  It will make it easier to carry and protect their needed school items.   A school planner will be given to each student as a form of communication between you as parents and myself. Each child will keep his/her own set of supplies in their own desk for the year instead of having a community supply area. Please be sure to send in a pencil box to keep the smaller supplies organized.  Also please check with your child to make sure items are restocked or replaced when needed. Thanks for your help with this.
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     Please keep all toys, figurines, trading cards, and such at home.  We have much to do and learn and there is little need for these things at school. The children will have a chance to bring in special items to share with the class when they are “Star Student”. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.   
BIRTHDAYS
     Your child’s birthday is a special day and we enjoy becoming part of the celebration. Feel free to send in a store bought treat to celebrate.  All snacks will be distributed at the end of the day and may be taken home if necessary. If you choose to send treats you must either send them to school in the morning with your child, or drop them off in the office to be checked by Nurse Dave to make sure they were not processed at a factory that has nuts. Thank you for your cooperation. 
ARRIVAL/DISMISSAL TIMES

          Students should not be on campus before 8:00 in the morning. This is for your child’s safety. There is no supervision before this time.  Once your child arrives at school they should go directly to the playground. They should not wait outside the door. When the first bell rings at 8:10 they may line up outside the door. 

      A teacher will accompany all students to the bus and parent drop off areas after school. It is very important that if your child’s method of transportation changes that I know about it. You can just send a note with your child. I just want to make sure your little one gets to the right place.
  Field Trips

First grade will be planning to go on two field trips this year. We are hoping to take a community field trip of some kind during our community helper unit sometime in September and the Arizona Science center in April as part of  our objects in the sky unit. There will be more details to come! 





Technology


A wide variety of technology will be incorporated into the classroom curriculum and used to enhance student projects. Students will have the opportunity to explore different types of technology including internet exploration. The students will also view educational videos which will support and enrich the curriculum.
Classroom Volunteers
School Policy:
Volunteerism in any form is greatly appreciated at Canyon Springs School. Deer Valley Unified School District requires all school volunteers to take the DVUSD Volunteer training course offered throughout the year (if you have taken this in previous years, you are all set.) Volunteers must set specific dates and times with teachers. It is imperative to establish an important role for the volunteer without interrupting the learning environment. Parent volunteerism in the classroom during the school-day varies based on need, teachers, and grade levels. The volunteer training can be taken on line now.
In my room I love to have volunteers work with small reading groups or working with individuals on specific needs and aiding in keeping a students on task while keeping in mind classroom rules. I will not have volunteers come in until the middle of September in order to establish procedures and routines with my class ahead of time. I will send home a sign-up sheet with the days and times I will need help. I am looking forward to working with you!:-)
Take Home Folders

Each student will be taking a folder home and back daily. On one side it is labeled KEEP AT HOME, the other side is RETURN TO SCHOOL. All students should clear all paperwork out of the keep at home side daily, and may leave homework in the return to school side to turn in on Fridays 




Assessment


A variety of assessment tools are used in the first grade. These include daily observations, tests, dictation tests, samples of work and reading surveys. 

In first grade, grades of E, S, I, N and U’s will be given in academic areas. Report cards and progress reports will be sent home quarterly. To view grades please see the on-line grading through power schools at home. 
Vision and Mission Statements

Vision Statement: Engage, Achieve, Succeed…YourExcellenceShows!

Mission Statement: Canyon Springs Academy, in partnership with parents and the community, will provide a supportive, technology-rich environment, with high standards, dedicated to maximizing critical thinking and achieving excellence….YES!

Website Information


My website is now karenmans@weebly.com for all student information regarding weekly newsletters, homework, spelling lists, Harcourt stories, birthday lists, parent volunteers etc….  Please be sure to check this weekly. If you do not have access to a computer please let me know so that I can be sure to send you a hard copy of all class information. 
        If you have any further questions please feel free to call me or email at karen.mans@dvusd.org.  Our phones do not ring in the classroom while school is in session so please leave a message and allow 24 hours for me to get back to you. Email is the quickest way of communication. Thank you for allowing me to be a part of your child’s life. I am looking forward to a wonderful school year.
 Sincerely,
Karen Mans

 




Discipline Policy
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2012-2013 School Year

Dear Families:


My goal is to reward appropriate behavior and improve behaviors that are inappropriate. As a result, more productive teaching and learning will take place.

Classroom Rules

Trustworthiness- Always do what is right

Respect-Listen to others without interrupting

Responsibility- Do your best and do what you can to make things better

Fairness-take turns and share

Caring-show kindness and generosity to others

Citizenship-Everyone plays with everybody and helps others do what is right

Rewards

As a Class- Students will earn marbles in a jar. When the jar is full, then the class will receive a party!

As a Group- students will be given table points. The group with the most points will get to pick out of the prize box on Friday!

As Individuals- students will have a school planner. This will be used to track your child’s daily behavior. If he or she does not have any behavior marks for the week, he/she will earn Friday Fun Day! I also hand out “caught being good” tickets to students who are on task and showing individual character throughout the week. The students get to put these in for the drawing on Friday.

In addition to the classroom rules, Canyon Springs participates in a school wide program called Character Counts. This program concentrates on the six pillars of character. These are the same pillars that our classroom rules are. Students will be rewarded for displaying these character traits.

Behavior System
Ready to Learn- All students start on green and are ready to learn for the day.
Showing Paw Pride-When a student is demonstrating paw pride he/she can move up to blue on the behavior ladder.

Role Model- A student who demonstrates positive behavior or work will move up to purple on the behavior ladder. 

Outstanding- Any student who demonstrates outstanding character and work in a day can move up the top pink spot on the ladder. He or she will then receive a gold star on his/her clip for all to see!

Consequences
 Warning-Student will be given a verbal warning and will be reminded of the correct behavior. They will move down to yellow on the ladder. 
 Consequence-(2nd Warning) Students will sit in the “thinking chair” in the classroom no longer than 10 min. to reflect on his/her behavior. This will be recorded as an orange in the planner.
Uh-Oh- This is the last and final step, and the behavior will result in a character slip and or a note home in the planner.This will be recorded as a red and a loss of Friday fun day. 
*Any violence or repeated problems may result in an office referral. 
I will allow any student to correct his/her behavior and earn his way back up to green and beyond. 
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        Homework
Reading:

Students will be expected to read 10-15 minutes Monday through Thursday. You will find in your child’s planner a little book symbol on the monthly calendar for you to record the time or number of pages read daily for credit. I do ask that a parent signature accompany this for accountability purposes. If you are sick or absent please indicate so in this space. You are more than welcome to make up the reading on the weekends or another night. 

Spelling:

Our new curriculum does not have a spelling program this year, however we will be testing each student on a dictation sentence at the end of each week. We will send home the list of words that will be used in the sentence and recorded as a grade in the writing department. Feel free to study these however you can throughout the week. 
Math:

A math review worksheet will come home 2-4 times a week. This is a review of the lessons taught in class. I only require 2 worksheets to be returned on Friday for credit. 

Social Studies and Science:

Occasionally I will send home a Social studies or Science project to be completed and returned for credit. This varies depending on the Theme. Usually it will involve family participation of some kind. I will be sure to include information of directions and due dates in the newsletters. 
*All homework is due on Friday. I ask that parents please check each assignment to make sure your child has an understanding of the subject. Homework will be checked for completion only. Your child should not be spending more that 20 minutes daily on homework. If you are finding that you are having difficultly completing the work in this time frame, please see me and we can modify the assignments to meet the needs of your child. 

Thanks again,

Your partner in education

Mrs. Mans
